
RECEIVED VIA EMAIL 

JULY 21, 2020 

I am a concerned citizen, living on Thornbury’s . Our road is travelled, non-
stop, by huge construction vehicles transporting mammoth loads to facilitate building in 
the Lora Bay development. The speed limit is posted as 50 km/hour. It is very often not 
adhered to. Even if adhered to, it is way too fast when combined with pedestrians, 
cyclists, children, homeowner driveways, no sidewalks, gravel road, and a significant hill. 
The same situation is happening on Sunset Drive and Christie Beach Road. All are 
accidents-waiting-to-happen. They will be catastrophic. 

I respectfully ask that the posted speed limit be reduced to 35 km/hr. This is a 
residential neighbourhood being travelled as a thoroughfare for heavy vehicles. The 
traffic needs to be calmed asap. 

Janet and David Moser 
 

Thornbury ON N0H 2P0 

 

ADDENDUM – RECEIVED VIA EMAIL 

AUGUST 11, 2020 

As I write this message, there has been a non-stop entourage of dump trucks, since 7:00 
this morning, up and down the 39th Sideroad. There must be more foundations being 
excavated. So, yes, please provide the Transportation Committee with my concerns.  

As an addendum to my first message, note that many beach goers are parking and 
walking on Sunset Blvd and Christie Beach Road. It’s rather maze-like to manoeuvre. 
Speed and traffic with this activity is not a good combination! 

Further addendum: I noticed video recording equipment was set up, for traffic study 
purposes, on Christie Beach Road at both the Highway 26 and 39th Sideroad 
intersections. It was installed on/about Thursday, July 23; removed on Monday, July 27. 
(I don’t know at whose direction, which municipality, or for what purpose.) For 
whatever reason, there was a lull in construction traffic on that Thursday and Friday. 
And the construction traffic definitely lulls over weekend days. So from my perspective, 
that study’s timeframe was not representative of the traffic volume, type, or speed that 
is happening here regularly. 

Thank you for relaying my concerns. I look forward to a response after consideration has 
been given by the Committee.  

Respectfully, 
Janet Moser 




